Annex 5r: Letter from resident received via CIIr Carol Andrews (Bargoed)

28 November 2018

Hiya Carol,

I'm contacting you for my mother the council are proposing on getting rid of meals direct she was wondering if you being a councillor would fight their corner of trying to keep the service going? My mother said that in the summer that the chief executive of the council (Christina) went out with her and Lisa Morgan and was quite surprised what they were doing and what she saw.

They thought that it was just delivering dishes not the fact that they had to plate the meal, phone ?ambulances? and family members, resuscitate people even while waiting for ambulances, getting hold of BT because their phones are not working???

That's why when Christina the Chief Executive saw this for her what they have to do she said this is one service we can't cut on.

There is a meeting tomorrow in the Chamber at 5 o'clock Ty Penallta. I would be grateful Anybody else that could possibly fight our corner for us to help save the service as well as our jobs.

We would be very grateful.

Thank you